Ambassador Marie-Hélène Mathey Boo Lowumba
Embassy of the Democratic Republic of Congo

1100 Connecticut Ave NW #725,

Washington, DC 20036

Dear Ambassador,

Research by Amnesty International and the Initiative for Good Governance and Human Rights revealed that people living in and around Kolwezi are forcibly evicted from their homes and farmlands to pave the way for industrial cobalt and copper mining, often without proper consultation or just and fair compensation. Alternative housing lacks basic amenities and social infrastructure such as schools, health centres or recreational sites.

When President Tshisekedi visited Kolwezi in 2021 he promised that under his administration, things would be different, and the rich mineral resources of the DRC would benefit its people first. To fulfill this promise, I call upon the DRC government to put a moratorium on further mass evictions in the mining sector, and to urgently implement procedures and laws to protect the rights of communities in mining areas. By doing so, President Tshisekedi will show the world that the DRC is ready to lead the world in a just energy transition that leaves no one behind.

Yours sincerely,

